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NOTICE OF SHPA ANNUAL 

GENERAL MEETING 
Notice is hereby given that the 

Annual General Meeting of The 
South Hobart Progress Association 

Inc. will be held on Wednesday 11th 

October, 2017 at 7:30 pm in the 

South Hobart Living Arts Centre, 14 
Weld Street, South Hobart.  All 

executive positions  will be declared 

vacant and financial members of the 

Association are encouraged to 
nominate for the various positions.  

Nomination forms can be obtained 

from the Hon. Secretary by 

telephoning 6223 3149.   Even if you 
are not a current member of the 

Association, please consider standing 

for office.  Your community will 

benefit from your involvement. 

THANK YOU ROSEMARY 
After seven years in the position, 

Rosemary Sandford will retire as 
President of the South Hobart 

Progress Association at the upcoming 

Annual General Meeting (see above).  

Rosemary has presided over a very 
busy period in the history of the 

Association.  She has been at the focus 

of several major campaigns which the 

SHPA considered important to the 
betterment of our suburb.  Some 

campaigns were won, some lost, and 

some are on-going.  Rosemary has 

given freely of her time, intellect and 
tenacity and professional knowledge 

over this period.  It would be excellent 

if many of those affected by 

Rosemary’s efforts, over the years, 
attended the AGM to pay respects for 

her Presidency. 

BUSHCARE 
The next South Hobart Bushcare 

Work Bee will be on Sunday, 15th 

October, 2017 between 10:00 am and 

12:30 pm, meeting at the Wellesley 
Street entrance of Wellesley Park. We 

are hoping to do a quick bird survey as 

well as weeding.  All welcome and all 

equipment provided. Enquiries to 
Janet  on 6223 8132. 

D’ARCY STREET HALL 

SPRUCE-UP 
Users of the South Hobart Community 

Hall will notice that the rooms have 

been completely repainted.  The 
Association wishes to express its 

sincere thanks to C.D.I. Painting 

Services and, in particular, owners 

A.S.FARR ELECTRICAL 
 

ELECTRICAL CONTRACTOR 
Licence No 935015 

 

369a Argyle Street 
North Hobart 

 

Postal Address: PO Box 665 North Hobart 
 

6231 0275 
admin@farrelectrical.com.au 

 

0412 120 106 

A/H Emergency 0408 596 065 

Anne Lowe and Tim Wescombe for 

their generosity in doing the work 

without charging for labour.  The 

Association would also like to thank 
the members of the South Hobart 

Playgroup for doing all the necessary 

preparation works; even without the 

fresh coat of paint, the Hall looked so 
much better. 

SOUTH HOBART PRIMARY 

SCHOOL FAIR 
Saturday 4th November 2017 

10:30 am - 2:00 pm 

Anglesea Street, South Hobart 
Come along to a traditional school 

fair with stalls selling books, plants, 

cakes, bric-a-brac, clothes, crafts and 

toys. Fun for all, with face-painting, 
jumping castle, food, drinks and 

entertainment. All welcome. A great 

family day out!  Donations of plants, 

books, hand-made craft and good 
quality second-hand goods also 

appreciated. Please drop at school 

after Show Day weekend. 

PUBLIC MEETING 
Monday 16th October, 2017 

Hotel Grand Chancellor 
The Hobart City Council will hold a 

Public Meeting about building height 

issues in Hobart at 6pm on 

Monday 16th October, 2017 at the 
Hotel Grand Chancellor.  This 

meeting is in response to the 'Hobart 

not Highrise' Petition, that called on 

the Council to 'protect Hobart's 
skyline', 'prevent over-sized 

buildings', and 'defend the current 

planning rules for building height 

limits'. More than 1,000 electors 
signed the Petition, which is the 

threshold to trigger a public meeting 

to be held by the HCC. 

THANKS ANNE! 
Recent ly t he SHPA webs it e 

experienced some problems.  Anne 
McEntee, the iT Girl, very kindly 

came to our rescue, solving the 

problem in a day!  The Association 

wishes to express its gratitude to 
Anne for her community-minded 

attitude and actions.  She donated her 

COMMUNITY CENTRE 
42 D’Arcy Street, South Hobart 

For Hire: Regular or Casual Basis 

Enquiries to Booking Manager 

Mr. Craig Hoey  

 0418 107 969  

FOODSTORE CAFE 
 

All day Breakfast & Lunch 

Great Food and Coffee  

Wide selection 

Vegan, Vegetarian, Gluten Free 

& Dairy Free Food 

Friendly Atmosphere 

 Private Dinner Parties. Meeting 

room available. 

10% Discount on all meals 

Open 7 Days 

356 Macquarie Street  

6224 6862 / 0447 517 540  

BRICKLAYER 

BRETT MURPHY 

Brick & Block Laying 

New home & renovations 

Fireplace & retaining wall 

repairs 

All Insurance Work 

0408 678 109 

Computer Services  
 

Home and Business Support 

Computer Maintenance, Repairs, 
Spares & Advice 

Smartphone and Tablet Repairs 
 

0421 931 758 

03 6165 1175 
www.aceitsupport.com.au 

         

Dave Fleming Joinery 
 

Carpentry – Joinery – 

Home maintenance 
 

 

Timber windows and doors 

Bench tops 

 Cabinetry 
 

0427 315 813 
www.daveflemingjoinery.com 
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Superannuation 

Insurance 

Investments and term deposits 

Retirement planning 

Aged care solutions 

Maximising Centrelink benefits 

03 6211 1432 
Level 1/286 Macquarie Street, South 

Hobart 

www.bowdencollidge.amp.com.au 

Your friendly 

neighbourhood   

mechanical business  
 

Operators: Steve & Nicky  

¶ Services and Tune -ups 

¶ Brake and Clutch Repairs  

¶ Engine Reconditioning 

¶ Diesel Servicing & Repairs  

¶ Registration Inspections  
 

8 Apsley Street  

South Hobart  

6224  8043  

Specialist fruit &  

vegetable grocers  
 

Salamanca Market 
 

Find and follow us on  and 

 

     0417 136 854 
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LIVE LIFE  
A simply healthy store  

 

Whole foods/bulk food  

Herbal medicine/Mineral therapy  

Naturopathy  

Acupuncture/TCM  

Remedial Massage  

Kinesiology  

Open:  Mon -Fri   9 am - 6 pm  

          Saturday 10 am - 2 pm  

358 Macquarie Street  

6223 7388  

services free of charge.  For all your 
personal and small business IT needs, 

Anne can be reached on 6224 6330. 

Special rates for pensioners. [See 

advertisement for details.]     
WOMEN’S HEALTH CLASSES 

South Hobart Living Arts Centre 

Mondays & Wednesdays 

Rachel Andrew is an APA Continence 

and Women’s Health Physiotherapist. 

Classes, starting on the 16th October, 

2017, (between 5:30pm and 6:30 pm) 

are aimed at women with over-active 

pelvic floor/abdominal muscles, 

interstitial cystitis, endometriosis, and 
other persistent pelvic pain issues, 

vaginismus, and pain with sex. This 

will be a general stretch class for the 

pelvic and abdominal area (hip 
abductors, gluteals, hip flexors etc.) 

with the aim of deep muscle 

relaxation. The classes will also aim to 

teach and support an independent 
stretching programme at home. $30 

(Health Fund rebates available). Book 

in on a casual basis or for the term.  

For bookings or more information, 
call Rachel on 6251 3166 or go to 

www.pelvicphysio.com.au. 

SHPA NEEDS NEW BLOOD! 
The South Hobart Progress 

Association urgently needs new 

younger members to continue to work 

for residents on major planning and 
traffic issues. Some of the recent vital 

work of the Association includes 

trying to improve pedestrian safety in 

South Hobart shopping centre and at 
the school crossings. The Association 

also lobbied to restore and retain in 

community hands the former 

Macquarie Street State School as the 
South Hobart Living Arts Centre. 

Increasingly, the Association is trying 

to protect resident’s rights in major 

local and state-wide planning issues. 

We need a Newsletter sub-editor and 

several volunteers to deliver the 

monthly Newsletter.  Many SHPA 

members are in our 60s or 70s and 
have been active in our Association 

for many decades. We realise that 

many residents have young families 

and are involved with different 
community organisations, like the 

SHPS P&F or the South Hobart 

Sustainable Community. We know 
that most parents work full-time.  I 

was a single parent with two sons, 

 

 

 

 
 

Dr. Jane Mitchell  

Dr. Holly Donohoo  
Veterinary Surgeons  

 

330 Macquarie Street 

6224 4877 

SOUTHERN 

MUSIC 
Professional Tuition in 

¶ guitar 

¶ bass 

¶ drums 

¶ banjo 

¶ singing 
 

6231 1466 
206 Elizabeth Street  Hobart 

two cats, two half-time jobs and a 

mortgage when I joined the Mount 

Stuart Progress Association 
Committee 30 years ago. We 

happened to buy a house on a street 

which (unknown to us!) was part of 

the Mt Stuart “rat run” with 
thousands of cars each day! After 

picking up injured cyclists on the 

twisty road, hearing tyres screeching 

day and night, and repairing our 
front fence several times after cars 

smashed through it, I went to a 

meeting of the Mt Stuart Progress 

Association to complain, and ended 
up on the Traffic Committee. The 

Mount Stuart Progress Association 

lobbied the Hobart City Council for 

traffic calming road works, which 
were finally installed several years 

later.  Our suburb has grown and 

changed over the decades, but 

progress associations are more 
important than ever. Please come 

along to a meeting and consider 

joining us! [Pru Bonham] 

STRAY DOGS 
A reminder for people to make sure 

that their dogs are secured in either 

their house or backyard.  A 
Strickland Avenue resident reports 

seeing six dogs running loose along 

Strickland Avenue in the past 
couple of weeks.   One followed the 

resident’s car home. It would be a 

shame to have one run over or 

become scared in the bad weather.  

 

WANT CLEAN WINDOWS? 
Window cleaner.  Rubbish removed. 

Good rates.  Call George on 0448 

866 554. 

 

THE DEVIL’S DICTIONARY 
TALK, v.t .  To commit an 
indiscretion without temptation, 

from an impulse  without purpose. 

BERT'S RUBBISH 
REMOVALS 
Garden Clean Ups 
Builder's Clean Ups 

Tree lopping 
Household Rubbish 

Bert Smets  

6223 2225 

0418 109 485 

 

GORE STREET MEDICAL 
INTEGRATIVE HEALTH 

 

2 GORE STREET STH HOBART 
 

Dr Greg Schwarz 
Nutritional/ Environmental Medicine 

Dr Linda Wilson 
Women’s Health/ Hypnotherapy 

Viola Hemm 
Naturopathy/ Bowen Massage 

6224 6717 

PAINTING  
Interior & Exterior  

Rendering  

Scaffolding Hire  

6249 5525  

0407 845 058  

Loukas Vourlamis  

Home and Small Business 

Computer Help 

ph 6224 6330    www.itgirl.com.au 

A SOUTH  HOBART NEWSLETTER is   

produced and published on a voluntary basis solely as a 

community service.  Whilst  every  effort is made to 
ensure that the information contained therein is accu-

rate, no warranty as to such accuracy can be given and 
any reader who wishes to rely on such information for 

any purpose whatsoever does so at his/her own risk. 

CONTRIBUTIONS TO THE NEWSLETTER 
Contributions are welcome and should be forwarded to 

the Newsletter Editor, PO Box 200 South Hobart 
7004, or to dhalserogers@gmail.com by the first 

Monday of each month. 

A South Hobart Newsletter is printed with 

thanks to sponsorship by the office of Rob 

Valentine, MLC as a community service. 
Daniel Cottee 

Finest Quality Meats 

Pre-prepared Meals 

Weekly Specials 

6223 5885 
373 Macquarie Street 

 

Serving South Hobart for over 100 years. 

SOUTH HOBART 

BUTCHERY 

Komatsu Japanese Cuisine 
Traditional Japanese Restaurant  

 

Open 7 days a week 

11:00 am and 9:00 pm 

Luncheon & Dinner 

Dine-in or takeaway  

0401 601 824 
 

196 Davey Street South Hobart 
 

(5$ discount on all meals over $30) 

Free off-street parking is available.   

Ever wanted to spin or 

weave?  

The Handweavers Spinners 

& Dyers Guild of Tasmania  

can help.  

  Why not start with our 

South Hobart Group?  

Contact Sylvia on 6223 1664  

Find the Guild at:  

www.hsdguildtasmania.org  

http://www.pelvicphysio.com.au
http://www.hsdgtasmania.org

